



02 September 2013



Dear DYSA Parents,

The purpose of this letter is to provide you with some critical information about the upcoming season and to set some basic ground rules for all of us to follow.

DYSA

The purpose of DYSA is to provide a rewarding and inclusive soccer experience for children residing in Duxbury.  Our goal to help all of our young soccer players to develop an appreciation for and a better understanding of the game of soccer.

SEASON OBJECTIVE

We all love winning games, but not at the expense of learning, growing and developing as players, as a team and as young people.  Furthermore, there are many valuable lessons in every competitive game, and a season of very close contests, both wins and losses, would be ideal.  Please do not measure the success of the season by the team’s record, but rather by the enjoyment and development shown by your young soccer player.

BEING PREPARED AND ON TIME

We are committed to providing your child soccer instruction, competition, and lots of fun.  In return, we ask that your child commit to attending our training sessions and games on time and well prepared, which means with an inflated soccer ball, shin guards, cleats, soccer attire, water, and, most importantly, a good attitude.

PLAYING TIME

We do not want our young soccer players sitting idly on the bench.  We believe that every player deserves an opportunity to play a meaningful portion of each game.  We are not promising that each player will play an equal amount each and every game, but we are promising that each player will get roughly speaking an average of half of each game that he or she attends over the course of the season. 



SPORTSMANSHIP & CODE OF CONDUCT

We place the importance of good sportsmanship above everything else.  This means we demand that our players and their parents be respectful of the officials, as well as our opponents, our teammates, and our coaches.

We cannot create the positive learning environment that fosters risk taking, creativity, and player development if we criticize each other in a negative way.  This starts with the coaches, but must also be carried forward by the players and parents.

As with all DYSA games and practices, our zero tolerance policy is in full effect.

DYSA’s Zero Tolerance Policy can be found here: http://www.coastalyouthsoccer.org/docs/CYSLZeroTolerance.pdf.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please take the time to familiarize yourself and your young soccer player with its contents.

ALLERGIES AND OTHER MEDICAL CONDITIONS

Your child’s personal safety is our greatest concern.  It is absolutely critical that you inform us about all of your child’s allergies and known medical conditions, and that we have up-to-date medical contact information.

We look forward to a fun and rewarding soccer season with your child.  We will do our very best to be positive role models and to set good examples in terms of commitment, sportsmanship, and love of the game.  

Sincerely,

DYSA Board of Directors
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